
 

HB 1097: Workgroup on Mail-In Ballot Accessibility 

SUPPORT 

House Ways & Means Commitee, February 24, 2025 

 

Chair Aterbeary and members of the Ways & Means Commitee: 

My name is Lorna-Mae Silcot, and I am a person with a visual disability. I am tes�fying in 
support of House Bill 1097, which would establish the Workgroup on Mail-In Ballot Accessibility. 

Importance of Accessible Mail-In Ballots 

Vo�ng is a fundamental right of every ci�zen, and it is essen�al that all eligible voters have 
equal access to the ballot box. For individuals with disabili�es, this can be par�cularly 
challenging when it comes to mail-in vo�ng. Current processes may present barriers to 
par�cipa�on, such as difficul�es with paper ballots, signature requirements, or returning ballots 
independently. 

Need for a Workgroup 

House Bill 1097 recognizes the importance of addressing these challenges by crea�ng a 
workgroup specifically tasked with examining mail-in ballot accessibility for voters with 
disabili�es. 

This workgroup will play a crucial role in: 

• Assessing the impact: The workgroup will evaluate how current mail-in ballot processes 
affect voters with disabili�es, iden�fying specific barriers and areas for improvement. 

• Exploring alterna�ves: The workgroup will research and collect informa�on about 
exis�ng accessible alterna�ves to paper mail-in ballot return, such as electronic ballot 
delivery and return systems. 

• Evalua�ng op�ons: The workgroup will carefully evaluate these alterna�ves, considering 
factors such as security, privacy, cost, and usability for individuals with various 
disabili�es. 

 
Benefits of the Workgroup 

By establishing this workgroup, we can ensure that: 

• All voices are heard: The workgroup will provide a pla�orm for voters with disabili�es, 
disability advocates, and elec�on officials to share their experiences and perspec�ves. 



• Data-driven solu�ons: The workgroup's research and evalua�on will provide a solid 
founda�on for developing evidence-based recommenda�ons to improve mail-in ballot 
accessibility. 

• Timely ac�on: The bill requires the workgroup to submit its findings and 
recommenda�ons by December 31, 2025, ensuring that this important issue is 
addressed promptly. 

 
Conclusion 

I urge you to support House Bill 1097 and I request a favorable vote. By establishing the 
Workgroup on Mail-In Ballot Accessibility, we can take a significant step towards ensuring that 
all voters, including those with disabili�es, have the opportunity to exercise their right to vote. 

Thank you for your �me and considera�on. 

 

Lorna-Mae Silcot 
Frederick, Maryland 


